KNOWLEDGE TRANSLATION

Published Reviews of Work – Media Coverage

- Nasrulla, A. (June 2016) For Canada to be true world leader rights of all LGBTQ people need to be protected. *Yahoo Canada*. Available online: https://ca.news.yahoo.com/for-canada-to-be-true-world-leader-rights-of-all-234643757.html
- 2. Barton, R. (May 2016) *Power & Politics, CBC*. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/player/play/2688770808
- CBC News (May 2016) Transgender voices on Bill C-16 and the struggles that led to it. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/transgender-law-reactions-1.3586396
- 4. Monsebraaten, L. (January 2016) Unveiling a safe haven for LGBTQ youth. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/hkdow5m
- Torstar News Service. (January 2016) Researcher helped lay foundation for Toronto's first LGBTQ youth shelter. *Metro News.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/gn2nhv5
- 6. Mann, A. (January 2016) Toronto's Sprott House becomes city's first queer- youth shelter. *Xtra Daily*. Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/jm8jltv
- 7. CBC News (January 2016) Annex LGBT shelter to provide 'safe, supportive' space starting Feb. 1. Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/gmwdqz6
- 8. Gallant, P. (January 2016) Sprott House just first step in helping LGBTQ2S youth. *Yonge Street Media*. Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/gkqc57v
- 9. Phillips, K. (January 2016) LGBTQ2S homeless youth shelter announces its arrival. *Women's Post.* Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/jzwr3tl
- 10. Mohyeddin, S. (January 2016) The Annex welcomes Canada's first LGBTQ2S youth shelter. *Torontoist.* Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/jew8pb8
- 11. Vella, E. (January 2016) Canada's largest LGBTQ youth transitional housing facility opens in Toronto Feb. 1. *Global News.* Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/hgzhgb6
- 12. Shah, M. (January 2016) New shelter will give gay youth 'safe place to sleep'. *Toronto Sun*. Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/jdx34ug

- 13. Shah, M. (January 2016) New shelter will give gay youth 'safe place to sleep'. 24 Hour News Toronto. Toronto, ON. Available Online: http://tinyurl.com/jsecrwh
- 14. Youdan, C. (October 2015) My Trans Life. *Toronto Life Magazine*. Available Online: http://torontolife.com/what-its-like-to-be-transgender-in-toronto/
- 15. Hyslop, K. (June 2015) A foot in the door: Homeless youth in and out of the closet. *The Tyee.* Available online: http://thetyee.ca/News/2015/06/24/Homeless-Youth/
- 16. CBC News Calgary. (June 2015) Homeless LGBT youth to be matched with host families. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/calgary/homeless-lgbt-youth-to-be-matched-with-host-families-1.3112495
- Fletcher, R. (June 2015) LGBTQ youth homelessness target of Alberta's new Aura Host Homes Program. *Metro News*. Available online: http://metronews.ca/news/calgary/1395074/lgbtq-youth-homelessness-target-ofalbertas-new-aura-host-homes-program/
- Pike, H. (June 2015) Calgary's LGBTQ homeless youth get \$254,000 program to support safe housing. *Metro News*. Available online: http://metronews.ca/news/calgary/1395808/calgarys-lgbtq-homeless-youth-get-254000-program-to-support-safe-housing/
- 19. Campbell, I. (June 2015). New program launched to help Calgary's homeless LGBTQ youth. *680 News.* Available online: http://www.660news.com/2015/06/12/new-program-launched-to-help-calgarys-homeless-lgbtq-youth/
- 20. 630 CHED (June 2015). New initiative fights homelessness in Edmonton. Available online: http://www.630ched.com/2015/06/10/54908/
- 21. Gifford, C. (April 2015) AOG Profiles: Alex Abramovich LGBTQ+ youth homelessness research. *Acts of Greatness*. Toronto, ON. & Calgary, AB. Available online: http://actsofgreatness.org/blog/aog-profiles-alex-abramovich-lgbtq-youth-homelessness-researcher/
- 22. Lenti, E. (March 2015) Inside Canada's First LGBTQ Transitional Housing Program. *Torontoist.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mtdrwn4
- 23. Watson, HG. (March 2015) Toronto budget approves shelter beds for LGBT homeless youth. Xtra Magazine. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.dailyxtra.com/toronto/news-and-ideas/news/toronto-budgetapproves-shelter-beds-lgbt-homeless-youth-100622
- 24. Armstrong, L. (January 2015) Advocates praise funding for LGBTQ homeless shelters.

Toronto Star. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/n8788q6

- Watson, HG. (January 2015) Toronto proposes 54 new shelter beds for LGBT youth. *Xtra Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://dailyxtra.com/toronto/news/toronto-proposes-54-new-shelter-beds-lgbt-youth-98185
- 26. Klingbeil, A. (January 2015) Province creates working group to tackle LGBTQ youth homelessness. *Calgary Herald*. Calgary, AB. Available online: https://nowtoronto.com/news/flag-raising-ceremony/
- 27. Houston, A. (November 2014) Transgender Day of Remembrance Honours Victims of Violence. *NOW Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: https://nowtoronto.com/news/flag-raising-ceremony/
- CBC News. (October 2014) Helping Gay Homeless Youth Focus of Calgary Symposium. CBC News Calgary. Calgary, AB. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/nowwmje
- CBC News. (July 2014) LGBTQ homeless youth situation "emergency", says advocate. *Toronto CBC News Toronto*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/p3gsjl2
- 30. Andrew-Gee, E. (June 2014) Toronto council urged to approve anti-homophobia training for youth shelters. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/nvluwtc
- 31. Torstar News Service. (June 2014) Toronto council urged to approve antihomophobia training for youth shelters. *Metro Toronto*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mxk2nd2
- 32. Ritchie, K. (June 2014) LGBTQ youth homeless shelter on the horizon. *NOW Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/kb49zmu
- 33. Pride Toronto. (May 2014) Pride Toronto announces Parade and March Honoured Positions. *News Wire*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mevw9rb
- 34. Abramovich, I.A. (May 2014) Big Ideas: Top 10 Ideas from Readers to Transforms the GTA. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/n538xqy
- Houston, A. (March 2014) Giving queer youth shelter. NOW Magazine. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.nowtoronto.com/news/story.cfm?content=197261

- 36. American Planning Association (January 2014) LGBTQ youth homeless epidemic NYC and beyond. *A publication of the gays and lesbians in planning division of the American planning association*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/lw3aj2l
- Houston, A. (December 2013) Toronto moves closer to creating a homeless shelter for LGBT youth. *Xtra Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/lz6zhhj
- Turcotte, B. (October 2013) City of Toronto strives to improve the lives of homeless LGBT youth. *Xtra Magazine*. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/kwrymp5
- Turcotte, B. (September 2013) Homelessness among queer youth needs to be addressed, researcher says. *Xtra Magazine*. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/n2m3f9e
- Lanktree, G. (September 2013) Homeless LGBTQ youth ignored by Ottawa's shelter system, say experts. *Metro Ottawa*. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/lvlr3mr
- 41. Kang, M. (September 2013) High proportion of LGBTQ youth among homeless, say researchers. *Kitchener-Waterloo CBC News*. Kitchener-Waterloo, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/lmus4ql
- 42. Kirkup, K. (September 2013) Half of homeless Ottawa youth identify as LGBTQ. *Ottawa CBC News*. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/kmmxq9I
- 43. Andrew-Gee, E. (August 2013) Toronto's gay youth frequently face abuse in shelters: study. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/lrthou4
- 44. Torstar News Service. (August 2013) Toronto's gay youth frequently face abuse in shelters: study. *Metro Toronto*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/kmaqlne
- 45. Jeremy Feist. (August 2013) Study finds homeless LGBT youth more likely to be abused in shelters. *Xtra Daily.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/oggdgbs
- 46. CBC News (July 2013) Gay, lesbian youth too often end up on streets. *Edmonton CBC News*. Edmonton, AB. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mh3fr7l

- 47. Rynor, F. M. (April 2013) Homeless LGBTQ youth is focus of doctoral student's research. *University of Toronto, OISE website*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/m6ghlcz
- 48. Davidson, J. (February 2013) Dire gaps in services for LGBTQ homeless youth. *Torontoist*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/asy6coa
- 49. Houston, A. (January 2013) Councillors work to fill emergency shelter shortfall. *Xtra Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mfvhtzc
- 50. Benner, M. (December 2012) In conversation: Alex Abramovich. *Pink Pages Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/czf5ua9
- 51. Marshall, L. (December 2012) Out in the cold. *Xtra Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/aawvk7f
- 52. Carlyle-Gordge, P. (October 2012) A dangerous life: The precarious existence of Toronto's homeless LGBT youth. *Outwords Magazine*. Winnipeg, MB. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/btsaoja
- 53. Bonnar, J. (September 2012) Toronto offers little support for LGBT homeless youth. *Rabble*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/busejq5
- 54. Costa, D. (July 2012) Gay homeless people at risk. *Xtra Magazine*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/8497w23
- 55. Teotonio, I. (September 2011) New LGBT youth facility guided by Cyndi Lauper should serve as model for Toronto. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/6f8ddjy
- 56. Benner, M. (February 2011) Housing Without Hate. *Queeries Magazine*. Toronto ON. Available online: http://queeriesmag.com/index.php/2011/02/11/gimme-shelter
- 57. Salerno, R. (December 2010) Visioning underway for gay homeless youth shelter. *Xtra Magazine.* Toronto ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/2adrswb
- Donnelly, A. (December 2010) Group works to establish shelter for homeless LGBTQ youth. *Toronto Observer.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/2u2b824
- 59. English, R. (December 2010) Gimme Shelter: The quest for Toronto's first emergency shelter serving queer and trans youth. *Soapbox.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/2635tz8

- Franks, D. (June 2010) Out of the Cold: Transsexual Homelessness in Toronto. Dispatches International. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/498dbul
- 61. Gadzo, M. (May 2010) Campus Screen: Local and Canadian student filmmakers shine at the U of T Film Festival. *Varsity Magazine*. Toronto ON. Available online: http://thevarsity.ca/articles/28959
- 62. Mitsuki, L. (March 2010) Queer street youth grapple with issues heterosexual counterparts do not, experts say. *Diverse(City)*. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://team2publication.wordpress.com/2010/03/15/glbtq/
- Monsebraaten, L. (August 2009) Gay dropouts say street is only option. *The Toronto Star*. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.thestar.com/living/article/682938

Radio Interviews

- 1. Rae, L. (January 2016) Transgender Canadians Discuss Acceptance in 2016. *CBC – The Current.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/hl9f5nr
- 2. Boudreau, B. (June 2015) Talk About Housing Trans People. *Tranzister Radio 36.* Montreal, Quebec. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/jeeyd5j
- 3. Langlois, M. (November, 2014) Transgender Youth Homelessness. *CBC CBON-Radio-Canada*. Sudbury, ON.
- 4. Dirks, D. (October, 2014) LGBT Teenagers. *CBC Homestretch*. Calgary, AB. Available online: www.cbc.ca/player/News/Canada/Calgary/Audio/ID/2558722442/
- 5. Galloway, M. (July 2014) LGBTQ Shelter. *CBC Metro Morning with Matt Galloway.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/metromorning/
- Carbone, J. (March, 2014) Interview with Alex Abramovich on LGBTQ Youth Homelessness. *XFM News.* London, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/njc6chp
- 7. Lattanzio, L. (March, 2014) Alex's Mock Defense on LGBTQ Youth Homelessness. *CHRY 105.5 FM.* Toronto, ON. Available online: www.chry.fm
- 8. Tremonti, A.M. (September 2013) Vulnerable LGBT homeless youth. *CBC The Current*. Toronto, ON. Available online: <u>http://tinyurl.com/ngj7hvt</u>
- Kirkup, K. (September 2013) Half of homeless Ottawa youth identify as LGBTQ. Ottawa CBC News Radio. Ottawa, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/kmmxq9l

 Kang, M. (September 2013) High proportion of LGBTQ youth among homeless, say researchers. *Kitchener-Waterloo CBC News Radio*. Kitchener-Waterloo, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/Imus4ql

Television Appearances

- Vella, E. (January 2016) Canada's largest LGBTQ youth transitional housing facility opens in Toronto Feb. 1. *Global News*. Available online: http://globalnews.ca/news/2453396/canadas-largest-lgbtq-youth-transitionalhousing-facility-opens-in-toronto-feb-1/
- 2. Sheldon, M. (December 2015) The Fight for Trans Rights. *Global News 16x9*. Available online: *http://globalnews.ca/video/2381455/full-story-the-fight-for-trans-rights*
- White, R. (June 2015) Program offers LGBTQ2S youth an opportunity to exit life on Calgary's streets. CTV Calgary. Available online: http://calgary.ctvnews.ca/program-offers-lgbtq2s-youth-an-opportunity-to-exitlife-on-calgary-s-streets-1.2420467
- 4. Croteau, J. (June 2015) Homeless LGBTQ youth find new homes in Calgary. *Global Calgary*. Available online: http://globalnews.ca/news/2051937/homeless-lgbtq-youth-find-new-homes-in-calgary/
- 5. CBC Edmonton News. (June 2015). Edmonton Youth Strategy. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/player/News/Canada/Edmonton/ID/2669210994/
- CBC Doc Zone. (February 2015) Transforming Gender. CBC. Directed by Marc De Guerre. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.cbc.ca/doczone/episodes/transforming-gender
- 7. Croteau, J. (October 2014) LGBTQ homelessness. *Global Calgary*. Calgary, AB. Available online: globalnews.ca/video/1617105/lgbtq-homelessness
- OUT TV. (June 2014) Pride Talks. *Hi Concept Productions Inc.* Distributed by McNabb & Connolly. Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.mcnabbconnolly.ca/titles/6390/pride_talks
- 9. PTP Video. (June 2014) World Pride Trans March makes way down Yonge Street. *Daily Xtra News.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://tinyurl.com/mookjlg
- 10. Pearce, D. (August 2011, Episode 16) *FoQus Rogers Television.* Toronto, ON. Available online: http://www.rogerstv.com/page.aspx?lid=237&rid=16&gid=79060